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Maintenance of CHARTS AT  

THE INTErnational HYDROGRAPHIC Bureau (IHB) 

Reference: 
IHO General Regulations  

Dear Hydrographer,

Article 19 of the IHO General Regulations states:

 “To enable the Bureau to achieve its purpose, the Hydrographic Offices of Member Governments shall forward copies of their new international (INT) charts, electronic charts (raster and vector), as well as any nautical publications.” 

Most Member States have complied with this regulation and provide the IHB with copies of their INT Charts and other nautical publications.  This has allowed the IHB to devote its limited resources to higher priority tasks.  However, another issue is the continued storage of the charts provided to the IHB over the years.  A significant amount of space, manpower and specialized furnishings are devoted to this storage without any attempt to maintain or assess the currency of these charts.  The IHB wishes to reduce these holdings and their inherent overhead.  The IHB is not in a position to determine if any charts in our possession are of particular value or interest; however, you are invited to review and/or retrieve your holdings, if you wish.  You may also provide the IHB with specific disposition instructions.  In the absence of such instructions, the IHB intends to make these charts available to institutions that would find them of academic or historic use.  Please provide your wishes to the IHB by 1 March 2006.

On occasions, the work of the IHB benefits from immediate access to a worldwide portfolio that is more complete than t he existing INT Chart portfolio.  This can best be accommodated by maintaining such a portfolio from one of the Member States that maintains a worldwide portfolio, such as the UKHO. Any use of other specific national charts would be on an exceptional basis and could be satisfied more effectively by accessing them through the issuing hydrographic office on an as needed basis.   

Your attention in this matter is appreciated.

On behalf of the Directing Committee

Yours sincerely,

Rear Admiral Kenneth BARBOR
Director
